
Signs of extreme weather/persistent rain.

Access to Colton will be assessed at 6:45am by local residents and staff members.

What if bridge and other routes via Stockwell
Heath and Hollow Lane are deemed
unpassable/potentially dangerous?

If access is deemed to be safe.

School will be closed. Parents will
be notified via Schudio app at 7am.
Children will be taught at Richard
Crosse Primary, Kings Bromley DE13
7JE. Staff will meet children at this
location and they will be taught their normal
curriculum in their own rooms.

Care club facility will be available at Richard
Crosse from 7:45am.

School will open as normal.

Parent will be updated throughout
the day if an early collection is
deemed necessary.

All effort will be made to ensure we stay open
until 3:30pm.

Children to be collected from Richard Crosse
at 3:15pm to help with congestion.

Children to be collected at 3:30pm unless
updated otherwise.

What if I live in Colton?

Children who live in Colton will be educated at St Mary’s. This can also include morning care
club facility from 7:45am. Staff members from the village will teach these children.
Please note this is ONLY for local children as most staff members will be at Richard Crosse.

What about dinners?

If children are at Richard Crosse they can order a hot school dinner as normal.
Those children attending St Mary’s will need a packed lunch.

What if St Mary’s is open but the weather continues to get worse?

Parents will be informed if children are to be collected early. This is to ensure the safety of the
children and staff and allow everyone to leave the village safely.
Every effort will be made to stay open. Local residents and parents will support with
transporting children out of the village to the Bellamour Way junction.


